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Greetings beloved brothers. We thank God for continuing in this life, by God's 
mercy, to follow in order to bring the gospel to the souls and help build 
churches with His Word. On the other hand, I am very grateful to the Lord for 
the progress in my health, and you for me, and for all those mentioned for 
prayer. That good! We are back in touch.  
 
TTTHHHEEE   WWWOOORRRKKK   OOOFFF   GGGOOODDD   IIINNN   MMMAAATTTUUURRRIIINNN   CCCEEENNNTTTRRROOO...       

Work in the Lord's work here continues, faithful brothers are integrated to 
help at work, at this time we are considering two new families with Bible 
study at home. Other people are visiting them meetings, and we are trying 
also receive study in their household. 

   CCCoooooopppeeerrraaatttiiiooonnn. In the spirit of cooperation and mutual assistance that has 
developed between the brotherhood of the different churches in the city, 
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without undermining the independence of each, in this month's brother 
Javier Vargas, who preached in the church that meets in the Barrio Bolivar 
(South-West) of Maturin, was helping with the preaching at the church 
Centro. 

Consequently this server was helping with preaching to the church in Barrio 
Bolivar.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
NNNeeexxxttt   aaaccctttiiivvviiitttyyy   iiinnn   PPPuuueeerrrtttooo   LLLaaa   CCCrrruuuzzz...  
In correspondence to the repeated invitation of the brotherhood that serves 
and worships God in Puerto La Cruz, in order to bring the word of God to "stir 
up love and good works" God willing, next Sunday July 3, I will be serving the 
Word to the beloved brothers of Puerto La Cruz.  

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

This Servant preaching / Brothers  in el Barrio Bolívar, were attentive. 



PPPrrraaayyyeeerrrsss   fffooorrr   HHHeeeaaalllttthhh...  

AAADDDeeeaaarrr   BBBrrrooottthhheeerrrsss,,,   ttthhhiiisss   iiisss   aaa   llliiisssttt   ooofff   bbbrrreeettthhhrrreeennn   wwwhhhooo   nnneeeeeeddd   ppprrraaayyyeeerrrsss   fffooorrr   gggooooooddd   hhheeeaaalllttthhh...   

   EEErrriiikkkaaa   GGGrrraaannnaaadddooosss, who is still under medical treatment, because of a strong 
involvement caused by Guillain-Barre syndrome. Erika is a member in 
Maturín center. 

   AAAnnntttooonnniiiooo   PPPééérrreeezzz, is no longer hospitalized, because he noticed a slight 
improvement, but the situation is delicate, every three days have to purify 
your blood (by dialysis). His case is that his kidneys stopped working. Antonio 
is a preacher in the Church of Christ in Ciudad Bolivar, Bolivar State. 

   GGGlllooorrriiiaaa   BBBeeennníííttteeezzz. This faithful sister suffers from an autoimmune disease 
known as Lupus, this causes much physical suffering, by now being staffed by 
doctors here in Maturin. 

Recently our brother Gregory Roark informed us that his mother, sister Elaine 
or Helen (Elena), is better health. She lives in U.S.A., she is the wife of our 
brother Ronald Roark. It's good to thank God for improvement, and praying 
for his full recovery. 

Finally, please continue praying for me for my full recovery, which I 
appreciate wholeheartedly.  
RRRaaadddiiiooo...   TTThhhiiisss   mmmooonnnttthhh   wwweee   rrreeeaaaccchhheeeddd   ttthhheee   NNNooo...   tttrrraaannnsssmmmiiissssssiiiooonnn...   555111444   ooofff   ttthhheee   rrraaadddiiiooo   

ppprrrooogggrrraaammm   """FFFaaaccciiinnnggg   ttthhheee   BBBiiibbbllleee"""   iiinnn   ttthhheee   ccciiitttyyy   ooofff   MMMaaatttuuurrriiinnn...   WWWeee   hhhaaavvveee   aaasssssseeemmmbbbllleeeddd   aaa   

ppprrroooddduuuccctttiiiooonnn   ttteeeaaammm   wwwiiittthhh   bbbrrrooottthhheeerrrsss   RRRaaafffaaaeeelll   FFFaaarrriiiaaasss   aaannnddd   JJJaaavvviiieeerrr   VVVaaarrrgggaaasss,,,   iiinnn   cccooo---

ppprrroooddduuuccctttiiiooonnn,,,   aaannnddd   ttthhheee   ooovvveeerrraaallllll    ppprrroooddduuuccctttiiiooonnn   ssseeerrrvvveeerrr   aaannnddd   cccooonnnddduuucccttt   ttthhheee   ppprrrooogggrrraaammm...   

 

 

 

 



 

Este servidor Rafael Farías Javier Vargas 



At the close of this newsletter, dear brothers, I ask your prayers for my 
country Venezuela. At this time we are going through a difficult situation. But 
the children of God are praying and we hope that he will help us out of this 
situation, but nothing of this world hinders the work we do in the Lord's 
work. 

Similarly we reiterate our thanks for your company and support the Lord's 
work in this area of the planet. 

Beloved, if God permits, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, that the 
Lord richly bless you, goodbye. 

In the love of Christ, 

                              Antonio and family.  

 


